Black Knights Car Club

Estherville, Iowa

December 7, 2021 Meeting Minutes

The December meeting of the Black Knights Car Club was called to order by Dennis Houseman,

President at 7:00pm with 14 present at the Estherville VFW.
Visitors:  0
Secretary's Report:  Read by Gary Crandall. Two corrections made to November minutes

1)The Club did not donate to the Spencer Police but to the Spencer Hospital Foundation $200.00. 2) It was Erick not Kenny Anderson who brought the Texas Drag race accident to our attention. After corrections the minutes were approved.
Treasurer's Report:  Robert L'Heureux reported a balance of $12,079.44.

Only three of the four $500.00 Iowa Lakes Auto Technology scholarships were awarded. One of the recipients had dropped out of school.

We received a $500.00 grant. Thankyou for the dues paid! Thankyou to everyone who helped the 2021 fund raisers be successful.
Dues can be mailed to Bob L'Heureux at 1517 250th Ave. Spirit Lake, Iowa or paid at the monthly meetings.
Business:  1) Officer Election. Two offices were open. Vice-President and Treasurer. Erick Anderson and Ray Tucker  will share Vice Pesident duties. Ray during Spring /Summer, Erick during Fall/Winter. Bob L'Heureux will be our Treasurer. These two offices are for a two year term. 2022 officers: President Dennis Houseman one year remaining; Vice-President Erick Anderson and Ray Tucker two years; Treasurer Bob L'Heureux two years and Secretary Gary Crandall one year remaining. 2) A request for a donation to the Diane Soleron family in Spencer, Iowa. Diane has been very sick with Covid. She is in a Sioux Falls  hospital on a respirator with double pneumonia and an infection. Her Grandson was life flighted on Nov. 5th after  doctors found a large brain tumor. He is awaiting surgery.. A motion to donate $200.00 to each person was approved. 3) Dennis Houseman informed the Club that we should have bids from insurance companies for coverage on the Black Knights events ( Spirit Lake Car Show and the Estherville Cruise-Ins) at the next meeting. 4) Received thankyou's from the Spencer Regional Hospital Foundation for the $200.00 donation and from the Lakes Community College Foundation for the three $500.00 scholarships.
Web site/Facebook:  Both were discussed. There was discussion on purchasing a domain, what the sites should like and information to have included (Current membership list, Deceased/honorary members, Pictures of Estherville and Spirit Lake Car Shows, Cruise- Ins, the Spencer Drags and other recent events the club participated in). Twelve months of monthly business meetings.
Other Business:  President Dennis Houseman requested a grand total amount of donations given since the Black KnightsCar Club  beginning. Would like to have by the next meeting.
Winter Meetings:  Considering the winter weather, road conditions, many members out of the area, and fewer events the question of should we have Jan. and Feb. 2022 business meetings was asked.The decision was made to NOT have Jan. and Feb. business meetings. The first 2022 meeting will be March 1, 2022.
EVERYONE have a great Christmas and New Year!!!
Adjourned:  7:35pm
Submitted by : Gary Crandall, secretary. 
